

Dear Residential Customer:

This letter is to inform you that the federal stimulus package under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) includes additional funding for the Pennsylvania Weatherization Assistance Program (Weatherization).  This is a program designed to assist eligible customers in making their homes more energy efficient and reducing energy consumption.  The PA Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) administers this program through a network of 42 Community Action Agencies to provide the program services for all 67 counties in Pennsylvania.  The stimulus funding is in addition to the Weatherization assistance offered by DCED.  Overall, Pennsylvania’s portion of the stimulus funding is $252.8 million over the next three years.  

Under the program, the maximum allowable weatherization cost per household is $6,500.  Eligibility is based on total annual household income with priority given to higher risk customers such as the elderly, disabled individuals, families with children, and high energy users.  You may be eligible if your total annual household income for a household size of one person is less than $21,660; for two persons less than $29,140; for three persons less than $36,620.  Add $7,480 per year for each additional person in the household.

To determine your eligibility for free weatherization improvements to your home, you must apply at a Community Action Agency in your county.  Listed below is the information for the agency in Jefferson county.  Contact a Community Action Agency in your county for additional information.
	Jefferson County
Community Action, Inc.
Mill Creek Center

105 Grace Way

Punxsutawney, PA 15767

(814) 938-3302

Fax:  (814) 938-7596


Sincerely,
Utility Company

